MINUTES OF THE ACADEMIC SENATE OF QUEENS COLLEGE - MARCH 4, 1971
Academic II - Room 170

1. The Chairman, Eugene Fontinell, called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m.

2. Announcements:

a) Reconvening of adjourned meeting of February 18, 1971,

b) Mr. Vernon Turner, student member of the Executive Committee,
has left school and a replacement will be elected at March 11,
meeting.

c) The President announced that he was accepting the recommendation
of the Academic Senate to establish an Office of the Ombudsman.

3. Report of the Committee on Committees, (Lieberman).

a) The following were nominated for the Elections Committee:

Faculty Students

Joseph Stemple - 1 yr. Andrew Joseph (Grad.) - 1 yr.
Stanley Friedman - 1 yr. Ira Shuman (Day) - 2 yrs.
Hilail Gildin - 2 yrs,. Norman Sappol (SGS) - 2 yrs.
Stanley Lewis - 2 yrs. SEEK (Open)

MOTION: The Secretary is instructed to cast a single ballot for the slate
as recommended.

b) MOTION: Duly made (Warren), seconded and passed.
"That the Campus Cultural Programming Committee be expanded
to include two nonvoting members, one from Theater and one

from Music, to be elected by the Academic Senate."

c) The following were nominated to serve on the Campus Cultural
Programming Committee:

Faculty Students

Harry Carlson Angela Pastore
E. Jones Bruce Barone
B. Andrews Art Berger
George Held Paul Kurnit

Thomas Frumkes
Isidore Starr

The following students were nominated from the floor:

Howard Liebenstein
Rhonda Hazday

Nonvoting: Joel Mandelbaum, (Music)
Robert Dierlam, (Theater)
Bert Joseph, (Theater)
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The following were elected as members of the Campus Cultural Programming
Committee: (All members elected for one year).

Faculty Students
George Held Angela Pastore
Thomas Frumkes Bruce Barone
Isidor Starr Art Berger

Paul Kurnit
Ex officio: Dean Glemn W. Howard, Dean of Administration

Nonvoting: Joel Mandelbaum (Music)
Robert Dierlam (Theater)

Ex officio (nonvoting): Managing Director of Colden Center
Representative of the Business Office

4, Mr. Stahl assumes the Chair.

5. MOTION: Duly made (Fontinell), seconded and passed - the following addendum
be made to the existing standards for graduating with honors:

"Those students who have taken at least 60 credits with letter grades
(A,B,C,D,F) at Queens College and where previous work was taken
five years ago or more, may be given honors on the basis of work
done only at Queens College.”

6. Report of the Curriculum Committee:

The proposal for an Individualized Queens College BA Program was
considered.

Meeting was adjourned at 5:20 for lack of a quorum.



